
Chaplin Senior Center
132 Chaplin Street, Chaplin, CT 06235

Phone:  860-455-1327
Director:  Roxanne St. Jean

Hours:  Monday - Wednesday 9:00 am - 2:00 pm, Thursday - 8:30 am - 2:00 pm

Ongoing Activities:
WII Bowling:  Mondays & Thursdays 10:00am
Monday Morning Social:  Mondays 10:00am
Sit & Stretch Exercise:  Tuesday & Thursdays 9:15am – 10:00am
Mahjong: Tuesdays 10:00am – 1:30pm
Memoir Writing Class:  Tuesdays 10:00am
Bingo:  Wednesdays 9:45am – 11:45am
Lunch:  Wednesdays:  11:45am 
Delicious meals made from scratch by our very own cooks!
Breakfast:  Thursdays 8:15am – 8:45am
Tai Chi:  Thursdays 10:00am
Pickleball:  Mondays 9:30am

CHAPLIN
Neighborhood News

2017
Mark your calendars!  
The Chaplin Senior Center’s 
FAMOUS Harvest Bazaar 

The Chaplin Senior Center’s FAMOUS 
and much anticipated Harvest Bazaar 
will be held on Saturday, November 
4th.  This is our 17th year and each 
year we increase in size!  With two 
large rooms of crafters, delicious 
homemade food, baked goods and 
our amazing basket drawing, there is 
something for everyone!  If you are a 
crafter and would like to be part of our 

bazaar, the cost is a great bargain at $20.00 
for one table and $35.00 for two.  Call Roxanne 
at 860-455-1327 to reserve your spot.  Don’t 
miss out, spaces are going quickly!Monthly:

Municipal Agent, Wellness Nurse, Haircuts, Massage Therapy, 
Trips and new to the Center starting in October, Reiki!  There’s 

always something fun happening at your Senior Center.  Call or 
stop by…we would love to meet you, show you our center and 

all we have to offer!
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OPEN VACANCIES:
The Town of Chaplin has various Boards and Commissions 
comprised of volunteer citizens who are interested in 
helping to shape the future of Chaplin.  By participating 
on one of these advisory bodies, volunteers make an 
important contribution to the community.  Their input 
and recommendations to the Board of Selectmen and 
Registered Voters on programs and issues ensure a strong 
public voice.  Volunteers are one of Chaplin’s most valuable 
assets.  Below are current vacancies in the Town, if you are 
interested in joining one of these groups please contact 
the First Selectman’s office at the Chaplin Town Hall, 
495 Phoenixville Road, Chaplin, 860-455-0073 extension 
310 or email the Administrative Assistant at assistant@
chaplinct.org.

BOARDS/
COMMISSIONS/
DEPARTMENTS

VACANCY POSITION

Board of Finance (2) Vacancies Alternate

Board of Finance Vacancy Member

Conservation 
Commission

(2) Vacancies Member

Conservation 
Commission

(3) Vacancies Alternate

Inland Wetlands 
Commission

Vacancy Alternate

Library Board 
of Trustees

Vacancy Member

Recreation 
Commission

(2) Vacancies Member

Senior Center 
Board of Directors

(2) Vacancies Alternate

Zoning Board 
of Appeals

Vacancy Alternate

CHAPLIN senior 
center
Notes from the 
Kitchen:				  
Autumn 2017
Every month the Chaplin Senior 
Center cooking staff sits with 
Roxanne, the Center’s director…
though, truth-is, we are usually 
standing around the prep table 
with coffee or tea…to plan 
the next month’s menu. It’s a 
rather fun task trying to take 
advantage of what’s seasonal, 
or economical, or popular, or 
growing in the garden, or maybe 
just requested by a member 
of the Senior Center. Recently 
though, a young volunteer—
very young…actually still in high 
school—was talking with the 
staff and mentioned how much 
her family enjoyed something 
called Camper’s Stew when they 
were camping. By the end of the 
conversation we decided that 
Camper’s Stew would be a fun 
thing to put on the Center’s menu 
and we did…our Labor Day week 
lunch menu includes Camper’s 
Stew and corn-on-the-cob. That 
then is another way menus 
come together. They just sort of 
‘pop-up.’  Of course it helps that 
the members of the Center are 
an adventurous bunch; always 
willing to try new things and 
always honest enough to let you 
know when things work—and 
when they don’t.
  
Although I don’t have an 
absolutely favorite season, Fall/
Autumn is one of my top four…
hmmm! The air seems fresher 
and cleaner, though it is usually a 
bit chilly-er, chillier(?)—that’s an 
odd looking word. Where I grew 
up in northern Indiana, the leaves 
changed color, but nothing like 

Boards and Commissions/Senior Center

CHAPLIN TOWN INFORMATION
Website: www.chaplinct.org

First Selectman
Matthew Cunningham (off.).....860-455-0073 Ext 311
................................................................... (cell) 860-576-4945

Admin. Assistant
Suzanne Gluck............................. 860-455-0073, Ext 310

Animal Control
NECCOG..........................................................860-774-1253

Assessor
Chandler Rose...............................860-455-0073, Ext 314

Building Official
Terry Bellman................................860-455-0073, Ext 315

Chaplin Library
Sandra Horning............................................860-455-9424

Chaplin Senior Center
Roxanne St. Jean..........................................860-455-1327

Chaplin Volunteer Fire Dept
Gary Bennett................................................. 860-455-9481

Finance Manager
Valerie Garrison............................860-455-0073, Ext 317

Inland Wetlands Agent
Joe Theroux...................................860-455-0073, Ext 316

Registrar Of Voters
Eugene Boomer......................(R)860-455-0073, Ext 319
Bruce Raymond...................... (D)860-455-0073, Ext 319

Resident Trooper
Trooper Paul Black.......................................860-455-2069

Tax Collector
	    Gay St. Louis..................................................860-465-3037
Town Clerk

Shari Smith.....................................860-455-0073, Ext 312
Town Garage

Dave Stone.....................................................860-455-0030
Treasurer

Diana Fiasconaro.........................860-455-0073, Ext 318
Zoning Enforcement Officer

Jay Gigliotti....................................860-455-0073, Ext 320

town hall hours
Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 9am to 3pm  

Tuesday 1pm to 7pm • Friday Closed

ADDRESS
495 Phoenixville Road, Chaplin, CT 06235
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Senior Center/Elementary School
here in Connecticut, and I bet 
Vermonters say the same thing 
about us. But as autumn sets in 
around us, wherever we live, and 
the roadside stands abound with 
pumpkins and apples and cider 
and such, and ham-and-bean 
supper signs pop-up here and 
there, kitchens take a turn away 
from salad plates and grilled 
and barbecued meals. Now it’s 
time for pot roasts and baked 
squash and cobblers and things 
that warm us from the inside out 
while the season tries to chill 
us from the outside in. My step 
grandmother used to tell us kids, 
and we were a very large family, 
that cleaning your plate would 
keep the goblins away. Most 
everyone at the Chaplin Senior 
Center cleans their plate. It must 
work, I have yet to see a goblin. 
  
As we head into the holiday 
season, give us a call and check 
out our menu. You might find 
something you’ll like and you 
can dine goblin-free.    

Robert Grindle
Head Cook – Chaplin Senior 
Center

Chaplin 
Elementary 
School

The Chaplin Elementary School 
community is pulling together 
to beautify the grounds and 
building at the school this 
summer. On August 7th a mighty 
group of committed individuals 
braved the threat of bad weather 
to work on cleaning up the pre-
K gardens and the Water Garden. 
The work will continue into the 
school year and will include work 

on the greenhouse and indoor painting.  
Patricia D. King
Principal

STUDENTS, TEACHERS AND 
PARENTS KEEP CHAPLIN LEGACY 
ALIVE
Donna Dufresne

As I look down below me, this is what I see
Nestled in the valley, cradled by the trees
A tiny school but mighty, a forest and a stream
Where teachers and their students reach for dreams 
So begins the school song at Chaplin Elementary School, 
which was written from the perspective of the school 
mascot, a soaring eagle. The song was written in 2012 
by Donna Dufresne and students in the TAG enrichment 
program. The song was one of the many initiatives 
developed as part of our PBIS program. Back then Teachers 
and staff were engaged in unifying teachers, students and 
families in an effort to cultivate a positive school culture.
School culture was not the only thing being cultivated 
at Chaplin Elementary School. If you soared like an eagle 
above the school  in March or April, you would notice the 
beautiful building and fine landscaping. You would see 
children playing on the soccer field and swing sets. You 
might be tempted to land on one of the many architectural 
cupolas that were so stylish in 1993 when the school was 
built. But most notably, you would notice something 
rather unusual for an elementary school – a 40-foot long 
greenhouse, thriving with green plants cultivated by 
students.

A Little History
The CES Greenhouse was built shortly after the school 
opened thanks to the vision of retired teacher, Ron Patrylak 
who had been using a small portable greenhouse to teach 
science. When Principal Bob Rifenburg asked if Patrylak 
was interested in using  a surplus greenhouse from DOT, 
Patrylak jumped at the chance.  
The school community rallied around the cause.  Parent 
volunteers and businesses donated time and materials 
to get the greenhouse up and running. The Garrisons 
donated gravel and dug the trench to the pump for the 
water line; Randy Godaire did all the electrical work for 
free, and Jeff Woodward (Woodward’s Greenhouses), 
loaned his expertise to help construct the greenhouse 
and make it operational. 
The longevity of the greenhouse is proof that when 
parents, teachers and administrators rally around positive 
initiatives it brings out the best in everyone, especially the 
children.   

Growing A Legacy
The CES Greenhouse continues as an after school club. 
Students plant and nurture our heirloom tomatoes, 
peppers, herbs and vegetables for the annual plant sale. 

The club also grows food for the school cafeteria in the 
Seed to Table program. They grow a variety of lettuce in 
gutters, and weekly micro greens which are used in salads 
and sandwiches.
Thanks to Chaplin C.R.E.W., the 
greenhouse received grant 
money to help facilitate the 
seed to table and nutrition 
programs this year. We were 
able to build a rack to hold 
the gutters for the lettuce, and 
raised beds which will be built 
for the kitchen gardens and a future food pantry service 
project by the student leadership group. We also were able 
to bring “Ag in the Classroom” to grades 1 – 3, and have 
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Elementary School/Pack 93 Cub Scouting News
started a mobile book cart for books about agriculture, 
environment, composting, Greenhouse Club Members 
harvest micro greens for the cafeteria every week.
Parents are still having a 
positive influence. With the 
help of parent volunteers, the 
greenhouse has had a major 
facelift this year. In October, 
we replaced the worn plastic 
covering on the greenhouse, 
thanks to another grant from 
C.R.E.W.  Parents continue 
to help out with the plant 
sale and the gardens. We 
would like to recognize the 
following parent volunteers: 
Kellie Monroe, Diane Muskett,  and Carrie Tabor who spent 
countless hours helping us transplant, and organize the 
greenhouse for the plant sale. Parent volunteers help to 
replace the plastic on the greenhouse in November.

Building Community
On May 12th, the Greenhouse and student leadership 
clubs sponsored an Open House.  Students presented 
mini workshops about school composting, the Seed to 
Table Program and future kitchen gardens.  Ms. Baker ran a 
garden craft station where visitors could make catnip toys, 
lavender sachets, and taste our Greenhouse Vinaigrette. 
Mrs. Dufresne provided live music from her children’s 
album, Speaker for the Earth. Students served delicious 
snacks featuring some of the produce they will grow 
in the kitchen gardens.  It was a wonderful community 
event, celebrating student projects and the legacy of the 
Chaplin Elementary School Greenhouse – the jewel in our 
crown.

Pack 93 Cub 
Scouting 
News
During the first weekend 
of June, the Cub Scouts held their annual family camping 
event at the Pachaug Forest Youth Camping Site in 

Voluntown.  The boys 
enjoyed s’mores, field 
games, and a traditional 
campfire program of 
songs, jokes, and skits.  
Our excursions included 
a hike for stream 
exploration, where we 

found a crayfish, and a trail hike of the scenic Mount 
Misery providing views well into Rhode Island.  During 
this weekend, we retired in the fire 37 tattered flags that 
we had collected and held our “crossover” of Scouts to 
the next grade level rank.  Several awards were given 
during the Pack meeting ceremony.  Earning the rank of 
Wolf were 2nd graders Brett Mayer, Ethan Bray, and Ryan 
Rondeau.  Earning the rank of Bear were 3rd graders Ayden 
Rondash, Michael Praytor, Victor Bojarski, Henry Fontaine, 
and Lannie Beauregard.  Victor and Lannie also earned 
the special “Outdoor Activity Award” for exceptional 
participation in outdoor hikes and camping, including 
summer camp.  We ended the weekend with a campfire 
interfaith worship service on Sunday morning.
 
For some summer fun, our 
Pack families attended a 
CT Tigers baseball game 
on 7/22 and enjoyed a 
pre-game Scout parade 
around the field, a post-
game movie on the big-
screen, and camping in the outfield overnight.

This July and August, 7 eager Cub Scouts from Hampton, 
Scotland, and Chaplin attended day or resident Scout 
Camp at the J.N. Webster 
Reservation in Ashford.  
The boys and their leaders 
joined hundreds of other 
Scouts and enjoyed the 
wealth of activities offered 
including swimming, 
boating, archery, climbing, 

target shooting, and Scout skills 
such as fire building/safety and 
first aid.  The boys hiked, went 
fishing, sang, played board 
games, enjoyed meals together, 
explored nature, participated 
in the “Buck-skin Games” and 
played lots and lots of “ga ga 

ball”!  Our Pack was very proud that a neckerchief for the 
distinguished “Honor Camper” award was bestowed upon 
Pack 93’s Om Brown.  

The Scouts would like to thank the community for their 
support of their fundraisers through the year that make 
such wonderful experiences possible. They are currently 
in the midst of their fall fundraising effort – popcorn sales!  
Please be on the lookout for your neighbor Scout and 
support our Pack for all the excellent activities we offer.  

Seventy percent of the money 
raised remains with LOCAL 
scouting.  We thank you for your 
support.

Joining Night for the Cub Scouts 
and Boy Scouts is Wednesday, 
September 20th 6:30 PM - 
7:30 PM at the Parish Hill High 
School cafeteria.  All boys in 
Kindergarten through 12th 
grades are welcome to enroll.  
Come see the fun things that Cub 
Scouts and Boy Scouts can do!

Upcoming Fall 2017 
Events 
for Pack 93 Cub 
Scouts:

Hampton Fall Festival – Sat. 
9/30, 10 AM-2PM, Community 
Center, 179 Main St – Scout tent 
encampment, campfire, and 
s’mores!

Pack Meetings – Tues. 10/3, 
11/7 & 12/3, 6-7 PM, Hampton 
Congregational Church

Fall Scout Expo – 10/6 - 10/8 
– Hebron Fairgrounds The Expo 
happens once every 4 years and 
is the largest Scouting event in 
CT with around 4,500 attendees. 
Think of it as a giant Scout fun 
day or fair...just for youth. There 
will be over 100 activities from 
archery and obstacle courses 
to crafts and inflatables and so 
much more!

Webelos Fall Campout 
– October 27-29 – Our 4th and 
5th graders will camp at the 
Goodwin State Forest Youth 
Site for a weekend of outdoor 

adventure.

Tree Lighting and Christmas 

Caroling - Dec 3 – 4:30 PM 
– Meet at the Hampton Town 
Hall.
 
For more information contact:
Cub Scout Pack 93 – Grades K-5 
Michelle Mlyniec, 455.1278 or  
MMmlyniec@gmail.com

Showroom & Fabrication Facilities
1110 Main Street / 22 Vermont Drive

Willimantic, CT 06226
P: 860-456-7627 | F: 860-450-0000

www.ctsoapstone.comSince 2002

Fabrication and Installation of
Soapstone, Granite, Marble, Quartz,
Solid Surface and Wood Countertops

• State of the art CNC manufacturing technology
• Fast turnaround time (7-10 business days)
• Over 200 slabs in stock for viewing
• Superior craftsmanship, service, and quality

Connecticut’s Premier Countertop Source!
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Public Library/Veterans Base Camp

News from the 
Chaplin Public 
Library
It’s was a very busy summer 
at the library with lots of fun 
programs. Many thanks to all the 
children who participated in the 
summer reading program, and to 
the Farmer’s Cow for providing 
gift certificates for the weekly ice 
cream drawing! 

The library has a new sign 
to match the Senior Center. 
Thank you to the town crew for 
installing it! 

Library Website
The library now has a website at 
chaplinpubliclibrary.org and 
we have a Facebook page too! The 
website is still being tweaked, but 
please visit to search the catalog, 
to see the calendar of upcoming 
events and programs, to learn 
about our services, or to link to 
the Facebook page with photos 
about past and upcoming events. 
We welcome your feedback!  

Cookbook Club 
Monday, September 25, 6:30 pm
Do you enjoy cooking and 
sharing new 
recipes with 
friends? If 
you answered 
yes, consider 
joining the 
C h a p l i n 
L i b r a r y 
C o o k b o o k 
Club. For the first meeting, we 
will be making recipes from The 
Smitten Kitchen Cookbook, by 
Deb Perelman. Each person will 
prepare a different recipe from 
the book and bring it along to 
share. Then we will taste and 
discuss the dishes. The group 
will meet quarterly. If you are 
interested in joining, it’s not too 
late! Please speak with a librarian 
for more information.  

Preschool Playgroup 
on Wednesdays
Begining in September, the library 
will again be holding playgroup on 
Wednesday mornings form 10:30-
11:30. Each week there will be a story, 
a related craft, and playtime. Although 
this program is aimed at preschoolers, all ages are 
welcome! Registration is not required. 

Young Adult Section
A new section has been added to the library! Books 
written for teens ages 12 and up have been moved out of 
juvenile fiction into a Young Adult area, which is near the 
reference section. Ask the librarian to show you the new 
location. Some of the young adult titles include Hunted, 
by Meagan Spooner, Painting the Black, by Carl Deuker, 
and Bliss, by Lauren Myracle.

Halloween
The library will be open for Trunk-A-Treat this Halloween, 
October 31st, from 6-8pm. Please stop in for a treat! 

New Children’s Titles
Thanks to a generous bequest by the Estate of David Hall, 
over the last few years the library has ordered many new 
children’s books, both nonfiction and fiction. Some of the 
new titles include the following:

Smithsonian Maker Lab: 
28 Super Cool Projects
Beyond the Bright Sea, 
by Lauren Wolk
Digital World, 
by Carrie Anton
Escargot, 
by Dashka Slater
Giant Trouble, 
by Ursula Vernon
Stay: A Girl, A Dog, A Bucket List, by Kate Klise
many biographies in the Who Was series

Gingerbread Party
The library will again be hosting our 
holiday Gingerbread Party in December. 
The date is to be determined and will be 
posted on the new website. Stay tuned!

Veterans Base Camp 
A grassroots 501c3 charitable organization located 
on England Road in Chaplin is dedicated to providing 
residence and resources needed by our Veterans and 
First Responders.  Our team consists of Veterans, business 
owners, corporate employers, private citizens and 
government agencies collaborating to assist Veterans, 
Service Members, First Responders and their families. The 
Veterans Base Camp is hoping to identify transportation 

needs of area veterans.  We are interested in obtaining a van 
or bus to assist local veterans with transportation needs 
to and from the State’s veteran’s services organizations.  
Hopefully the Veterans Base Camp can fill this void and 
continue its mission of serving our veterans.  If you are 
in need of transportation or know someone who could 
benefit from this service please contact Darrell Chaloult 
at 1-866-838-7228, dc@veteransbasecamp.org  or go to 
the website at:  www.veteransbasecamp.org”.  

On Thursday, September 28th from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., 
Active Service Members, Veterans, First Responders and 
local community members are invited to join the Veterans 
Base Camp for a Paint Night and to connect with others 
in the area. Please RSVP at info@veteransbasecamp.org 
so that we may have adequate supplies for the evening. 
Donations are welcome and we look forward to seeing 
you there.

Additionally, check out the calendar on the website for 
upcoming events!

Submitted by Judy (Seplowitz) Ziss:  Mid-20th century 
overview of Wonderland Farms on South Bear Hill Road 
in Chaplin.  After these coops were supplemented by a 
new, larger one, Joe Seplowitz used them to raise about 
90,000 chickens each year, which were sold to dealers in 
New England or New York.

Servicing All Imports
Specializing in Swedish  

and German Cars
636 Boston Post Road,  

North Windham, CT

860-456-8334

IMPORTED AUTO
MANNY’S
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Resident Trooper/Planning & Zoning/Town Clerk

CHAPLIN 
RESIDENT 
TROOPER
TFC. Paul Black #795
142 Chaplin Street, Chaplin, CT 06235
Tel. (860) 455-2069

From the Desk of Resident Trooper Paul Black
 
I just wanted to remind everyone about some of the 
scams that are still going around.  The IRS one is still being 
used.  Recently a resident received a call from someone 
claiming to be from the IRS. They were told that they 
had to make an immediate payment or the police were 
going to be sent to the house to arrest them.  The resident 
also received a second call claiming to be someone from 
the Police Department requesting that an immediate 
payment be made over the phone.  I mention this for a 
couple of reasons.  The numbers that showed up on the 
resident’s caller ID during the 2 calls were legitimate 
numbers.  One being an actual IRS number and the other 
being my office number. The scammers are able to input 
what numbers show up on caller id.  The IRS will never call 
you requesting an immediate payment over the phone 
and no one from the State Police or any other Police 
Department is going to call demanding a payment over 
the phone. If you are not 100% sure of who are talking to 
do not provide any information to them.  Better yet do 
not even answer the phone.  
 Other scams over the phone claim to be that a relative 
has been arrested and needs bond money or another 
one asking if you are interested in selling your house or 
if you know someone else in the neighborhood that is, 
promising you a $2,000 finder’s fee. Email ones looking 
for a secret shopper or providing employment for 
reshipping packages that are shipped to your residence.  
I mention these because these calls and “employment” 
opportunities  have been received by Chaplin residents.  
There are too many others to mention them all. If 
something doesn’t sound right or sounds too good to be 
true it probably is. The best advice is not to even engage 
with these people.        
As always I can be reached at 860-455-2069 with any 
type of questions or concerns.   

Chaplin Planning and 
Zoning Commission
The Chaplin Planning & Zoning Commission is currently 
working to revise the existing Zoning Regulations.  The 
regulations have not been updated since late 2009 and 
there are many sections of the current regulations which 
are outdated.  In addition, the Planning and Zoning 
commission has received numerous inquiries about the 
regulations, mostly from residents who want to do the 
right thing to comply with regulations, but for one reason 
or another they are unable too.  Inquiries and other written 
complaints regarding the regulations have also been 
received by the First Selectman (both Past & Present), as 
well as the previous Zoning Agent and past commission 
members.  In response to all of these comments, the 
Planning & Zoning Commission has begun the regulation 
revision process.

The Chaplin Planning & Zoning Commission encourages 
any resident with concerns regarding the current Chaplin 
Zoning Regulations to please submit any of your concerns 
to the Planning & Zoning Commission.  You can do so by 
contacting the Zoning Enforcement Officer at (860) 455-
0073, or by email at: zoningofficer@chaplinct.org  The 
Zoning Officer is also available to meet with the public on 
Tuesday Evenings, from 5pm to 7pm at the Chaplin Town 
Hall, 495 Phoenixville Rd, Chaplin, CT 06235.  Residents 
are also encouraged to attend the Planning & Zoning 
Commission meetings, which are held on the 2nd Thursday 
of each month at 7pm at the Town Hall.  Don’t Delay!!  If 
you indeed do have concerns and comments about the 
current zoning regulations, now is the time to act, as the 
commission is currently in the process of revising certain 
sections of the regulations. 

Jay Gigliotti 
Zoning Enforcement Officer 
Town of Chaplin

Property Boundaries
As the Town’s Zoning Officer, one of the most frequent 
questions that I get is “where can I get a map of my 
property”.  The simple answer to that question is to go 
on to the Town’s on-line mapping program, located at: 
http://www.mainstreetmaps.com/CT/chaplin/public.
asp  This is the town’s tax assessor’s maps, displayed in 
an interactive mapping program.  The property lines 
displayed on this program are all generated from the 
deeds, filed in the land records for every property in town.  

The property deeds are located in the land records at 
the Chaplin Town Hall, in the Town Clerks Vault.  The 
deed for each property, contains a “Schedule A”, which a 
legal description of the property.  This is a very specific 
description in terms of meets and bounds and distances 
of the limits of your property.  In most cases this legal 
description is also accompanied by a map.  However, there 
is not always a map and the legal description may be the 

only way to precisely determine 
the limits of your property.  

I recommend, if a survey does 
not already exist on the property, 
that residents get a printout of 
their property off the Town’s on-
line mapping system and verify 
the metes and bounds shown 
on the printout match the legal 
description located in their deed.  
All of the property deeds in 
Chaplin public documents and 
can be viewed at any time the 
Town Hall is open for business.  
The Town Clerk’s office has a 
search program which will enable 
you to easily locate the deeds on 
your property filed in the vault.

Residents can always meet with 
staff to assist them in located 
their deeds and other documents 
filed on the land records.

Jay Gigliotti 
Zoning Enforcement Officer 
Town of Chaplin

From the 
Office of the 
Town Clerk
It’s hard to believe that another 

election season 
is almost upon 
us.  This year 
the municipal 
election will 
fall on Tuesday, 
November 7th 
at the Chaplin 

Volunteer Fire Department.  The 
polls will be open from 6:00 a.m. 
to 8:00 p.m.  Residents who would 
like to register to vote can come 
into the Clerk’s office Monday, 
Wednesday and Thursday from 
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and Tuesday 
from 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. or can 
visit the Registrar of Voters in the 
Town Hall between 5:00 p.m. and 
7:00 p.m. on Tuesday evenings.  
Residents can also download a 
voter registration form online 
and mail or hand deliver to the 
Town Hall or can simply register 
to vote online at www.myvote.
ct.gov .  This year residents will 

Professional Unibody & Frame Specialists • Collision Work & Painting 
Color Matching with Computerized Mixing System

General Repair • Brakes

Exhaust • Struts & More

Foreign & Domestic

“Quality Used Cars”
Flatbed Towing & Wrecker Service

860.455.0265
187 Willimantic Rd. (Rt. 6), 

Chaplin, CT 06235
next to irving gas station

Chris’ Automotive, llCChris’ Automotive, llC
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Registrar of Voters/Tax Collectors Office
be able to take advantage of 
Election Day Registration if they 
are not already registered in the 
State of Connecticut or if they 
are registered in another town 
and wish to register in Chaplin. 
Election Day Registration will be 
held at the Town Hall and not 
the Fire Department and will be 
from 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.  For 
more information concerning in-
person, mail-in and online voter 
registration and registration 
deadlines please contact the 
Town Clerk’s office, the Registrar 
of Voters office at 860-455-0073 
or go to www.myvote.ct.gov .

Reminder from 
Chaplin 
Registrars
of Voters
For voters who are temporarily 
incapacitated and have difficulty 
getting from their car to the 
voting booths in the Fire House, 
by Connecticut State Statute, we 
can assist by providing curbside 
voting – a process where poll-
workers from each party come to 
the car, collect your voter id for 
verification and return to the car 
with a ballot in a privacy sleeve  
to record your vote. To use this 
service, park in the handicap 
spaces and indicate to the poll 
workers that you need this 
assistance.

Eugene Boomer and 
Bruce Raymond, 
Registrars of Voters

Chaplin 
Tax Collectors Office
phone number 860-465-3037 

Location: Windham Town Hall  
979 Main Street 
Willimantic CT  06226				  

Mailing:				  
Chaplin Tax Collector
PO BOX 944
Willimantic CT  06226

It is that time of year! We will be sending out the Motor 
Vehicle bills with an October 1, 2017 due date, delinquent 
after November 1st, 2017. After November 1st, the interest 
charge is 3%.  For your convenience we will be at the 
Chaplin Senior Center to collect payments on Thursday 
October 19, 2017 from 9:30 AM to Noon. 

The Chaplin tax office is located in the Windham Town 
Hall at 979 Main Street in Willimantic, CT.  The Chaplin 
mailing address is PO Box 944 Willimantic CT  06226. 
Please feel free to visit us on line at www.chaplinct.org to 
make your payment on line; there is a small vendor fee 
associated with this process.  We are available at the 
Windham town hall, office hours are Monday, Tuesday, 
and Wednesday from 8 AM to 5 PM, Thursday from 8 AM 
to 7:30 PM and Friday from 8 AM to Noon.  Or you can 
give us a call at 860-465-3037 if you have any questions.  

Gay St. Louis
Chaplin Tax Collector

The Chaplin Tax Office 
is here to help...

Office Hours:
Monday: 
	 8:00am - 5:00pm
Tuesday: 
	 8:00am - 5:00pm
Wednesday: 
	 8:00am - 5:00pm
Thursday: 
	 8:00am - 7:30pm
Friday: 
	 8:00am- 12:00pm
Saturday & Sunday: 
	 Closed

For questions or additional information please 
contact our Tax Officers at 860-465-3037 or email at 
taxcollector@chaplinct.org or fax at 860-465-3020.

Ives Brothers, Inc.

Ives Brothers 
Fuel Oil Installation Service

1244 Main St. Rear
Willimantic, CT 06226

860.423.6381
www.IvesBrosOil.com

Keeping our customers  
comfortable at home for  

over a century!
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Transfer Station

BOUSQUET’S APPLIANCE scratch & dent 
 warehouse & furniture store

6 Livery St.
Putnam, CT 
860-315-9036

 Hours:  Tue., Wed. , Thur. , Fri. 10 - 5, Sat. 9 - 3 

 JEFF Bousquet 16 Furnace St.
 Danielson, CT 
 860-774-5821
Hours:  
Mon., Tues., Wed., 9 - 5:30, 
Thurs. & Fri., 10 - 5,  Sat. 9 - 3

F. W. Postemski 
Insurance

the only way to 
be sure, is 
to insure!

For All Your Insurance Needs

860-228-9049 
Phone Quotes Welcome

Home  •  Auto • Boats  
Life  •  Health  •  Bonds  

Business  •  Farm

11 Route 66 • Columbia, CT

TRANSFER STATION
456 Phoenixville Road (Rt. 198) (Next to the Town Garage) 

Collection Center Hours:
 Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (except holidays)

FEES

Cubic Yards                              Vehicle Load Descriptions                                                                                  Fee

Up to ½	 Passenger car Load, SUV Load, Van Load.......................................................$10.00
½ to 1	 Van and SUV Loads with no seats or seats folded down..........................$15.00
1 to 1-1/2	 Small Pickup Load..................................................................................................$25.00
1-1/2 to 2	 Full size pickup Load with 6 or 8 foot beds...................................................$35.00
Mattresses and/or Box Spring ..........................................................................................................................No charge
Appliances that require CFC removal such as refrigerators and A/C..............................................$10.00 each
Other appliances ..................................................................................................................................................$5.00 each
Electronics such as computer, printers, monitors.......................................................................................No charge
Tires ..................................................................................................................................................................... $2.50 - $7.00
Metal ........................................................................................................................................................................ No Charge
Car Batteries ........................................................................................................................................................... No Charge
Motor Oil ................................................................................................................................................................. No Charge
		  Brush per load
		  Small Truck Load........................................................................................................$8.00
		  Full Size Truck Load................................................................................................$10.00
	 Trailer Load...............................................................................................................$12.00


